THE ROYAL
YACHT CLUB
OF TASMANIA

Hello, all DSS/RYCT Twilight & SB 20 Summer Pennant Competitors,

This communication is to inform you of changes made to the Twilight and SB20
Summer Pennant racing in the 2022-2023 sailing season.

Briefly in point form the changes are as follows: -

. There are no longer separate Sailing Instructions for the Twilight Keelboats
and SB20’s. The Sailing Instructions are now combined into the one document
Section 6.

. Start times for the Groups have been reversed with Group 1 now starting at
17.40 hours, Group 5 at 1800 hours

. Starts for all Groups will now take place Mid-River from a Committee Boat,
with the finish line for Groups 1 to 4 at the Castray Box.

. SB 20’s will be Group 5 and start alongside the Keelboats at 1800 hours from
the Mid-River Committee Boat and finish Mid -River from the Committee Boat
(maximum 3 races per day).

. Courses for the Keelboats have been rationalized and number 10 only.
Courses for the SB20’s remain unchanged from last year.

For competitors dining after the twilight racing at RYCT meals will be supplied for a
flat fee of $10. per head.

All the above changes have been instigated to provide safe and fair racing for
yachts alongside mitigating the possibility of incidents with the anticipated large
number of cruise ships scheduled to enter and leave the Port of Hobart on Twilight
race days

Peter Watson
RYCT Sailing Manager



